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Newsletter   April 9th 2023 

WELCOME TO OUR CHURCHES: 

 

CONNECT WITH US ONLINE: 

Facebook.com/BramhamBenefice 

www.bramhambenefice.org   

 
 

OUR CLERGY: 

Rev. Nick Morgan, Vicar 
revnjmorgan@gmail.com  

Rev. Trish Anslow, Assistant Priest 
t.anslow@hotmail.co.uk 

Rev. Glenda Webb, Associate Priest 
revglendabramhambenefice@gmail.com 
Rev. Glenda Webb, Children’s Minister 
childrenbramhambenefice@gmail.com 
Joanna Davies, Connections Minister 

beneficeconnectionsminister@gmail.com 
Emma Hunter, Benefice Safeguarding Officer 

safeguardingbramhambenefice@gmail.com 

Parish Office: 01937 844402                            
Mon-Thurs 8.30am-2.30pm 

Emma Hunter, Parish Administrator 
bramhambenefice@outlook.com 

Parish Worship 



 

 

OCCASIONAL OFFICES: 

Services across the Benefice 

10.00am Wednesday  -  Communion Service at St. Mary’s Church,                
Boston Spa 

 

Join  us at: 
facebook.com/BramhamBenefice 

or 

www.BramhamBenefice.org/online-services 

8am Sundays - Communion Service  
1st, 3rd and 4th Sunday of the month at St. Mary’s Church, Boston Spa 

2nd Sunday of the month at All Saints’, Thorp Arch 

6pm  Sunday—Compline Service at St. Mary’s Church, Boston Spa 

9.15am Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday Morning Prayer at St. Mary’s 

Church, Boston Spa 

BAPTISM: 
 

George Richardson 

Sunday 9th April 2023 

St. Luke’s Church, Clifford 

 

FUNERALS: 
 

 

 

 

WEDDINGS 
 

George Lane-Fox  
and 

Elizabeth Allner 
 

Saturday 22nd April 2023 
All Saints’ Church 

Bramham 
 

There will be no Benefice Newsletter for Sunday 
16th April due to staff holidays 
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09.04.23 8.00am Holy Communion 

16.04.23 10am Benefice Service at Clifford 

23.04.23 9.30am Parish Worship 

30.04.23 10am Benefice Service at Walton 

All Saints’ Church,  
Thorp Arch 

St. Peter’s Church, 
Walton 

09.04.23 11am Holy Communion 

16.04.23 10am Benefice Service 

23.04.23 11am Holy Communion 

30.04.23 10am Benefice Service at Walton 

09.04.23 10am Holy Communion 

16.04.23 10am Benefice Service at Clifford 

23.04.23 10am Parish Worship 

30.04.23 10am Benefice Service at Walton 

09.04.23 
6am 

10am 
Dawn Service 

Holy Communion 

16.04.23 10am Benefice Service at Clifford 

23.04.23 10am Holy Communion 

30.04.23 10am Benefice Service at Walton 

St. Luke’s Church, 
Clifford 

09.04.23 9.30am Parish Worship 

16.04.23 10am Benefice Service at Clifford 

23.04.23 9.30am Holy Communion 

30.04.23 10am Benefice Service  

All Saints’ Church,  
Bramham 

St. Mary’s Church, 
Boston Spa 

Readings 

9th April 
 

See church notice 
boards 

 

16th April 
 

Acts 2.14a, 22-32 
I Peter 1.3-9 

John 20.19-end 

23rd April 
 

Acts 2.14a, 26-41 
I Peter 1.17-23 
Luke 24.13-35 

30th April 
 

Acts 2.42-end 
I Peter 2.19-end 

John 10.1-10 

If you are a reader at 
one of the services, 

please check with the 
member of clergy     
taking the service, 

over the readings they 
have chosen. 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
St. Mary’s Email Prayer Group  

If you would like to include someone                                                                      
on the Prayer list  please contact Niki on:   

stmarysprayer18@gmail.com 
 
 

THE RECENTLY DEPARTED:  
Beryl Yeadon 

Margaret Kitson 

Elaine Harvey 

PLEASE HELP US PRAY FOR: 

mailto:stmarysprayer18@gmail.com
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PLEASE REMEMBER 
 

There will be no               
Café Church on Saturday 

8th April 



 

 

Do you fancy a new challenge? 
Bell ringing practice at  

 
All Saints Church Thorp Arch  

each Friday at 10.30 am  
 

Come along and have a go  
or come along and listen 

All Saints’ Church  
Thorp Arch  

The Coronation of King Charles III will 
take place on Saturday 6 May 2023 at 

Westminster Abbey, in a service steeped 
in centuries of tradition and rich in             

Christian symbols and values. To mark 
this important moment in our nation's life, 
the Church of England has compiled this 

series of Daily Prayers. 

Booklets can be purchased from your church    
for £1.20 
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Recycling used postage stamps & currencies is a great way to raise funds for 
a charity. The price for stamps collected has increased recently to almost 

quadruple the value of ten years ago.                                                                          
MNDA are  benefiting from this, and you can help.  

If you have any stamps you would like to donate to help raise funds for 
MNDA, you can drop off at The Parish Office, Boston Spa  or 16 Firbeck 
Road, Bramham.                                                    (please label MNDA Stamps) 
Many thanks. Emma 
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St. Mary’s Church, 
Boston Spa 

St. Luke’s Church, 
Clifford 

Christian Aid Week May 15
th

 – 21
st

 

Christian Aid joint launch service with the 

Methodist Church on Sunday 14
th

 May to 

launch the week.   

 

Plant, Cake and Children’s Tombola Stall on 

Saturday 27
th

 May.   

Could you sow an extra row so that we 

have plenty of plants to sell?  

Nearer the time I’ll be asking for volunteers 

to bake too! 

 

We will also be continuing with our             

delivery-only donation envelopes out to  

every house in Boston Spa and Clifford 

too.  If you have an hour to spare between   

15
th

 and 21
st

 May and are happy to take on  

delivering a round near to where you live 

please let me know. 

  

Work starts on the installation of the new toilet on 11th April which will 
mean that the main entrance to the Church will be closed and access will 
be via the Vestry entrance.  
 
We will not be using incense at the Benefice Service on 16th April! 
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All Saints’ Church,  
Bramham 



 

 

CHILDREN & YOUTH: 

REGULAR ACTIVITIES: 

Please ring the office for more information 
 

Alternate Mondays  
2pm Italian for Beginners at St. Mary’s Church, Parish Room 
 
2nd & 4th Tuesday of the month  
7.30pm Bell Ringing at All Saints’ Bramham 
 
Every Friday  
10.30am Bell Ringing at All Saints’, Thorp Arch  

We offer various activities for families, children and young people.  
For more information  contact: 

Revd. Glenda   -   childrenbramhambenefice@gmail.com  

Open the Book Core Training  
on Wednesday 19th April 2023 

at 7pm 
in St. Mary’s Parish Room 

All Welcome 


